KELSBORROW CHOIR    

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING  AT ASHTON HAYES VILLAGE HALL ON TUESDAY 18th FEBRUARY 2014 AT 7.15 pm

MINUTES

Chairman

Elaine Campey

Apologies

There were 44 members present. Apologies were received from: 

Graham Fifoot, Jenny Burkhill-Howarth, Chris Davies, Lesley Dodds, Alan Hibbert, Kate West, Heather Murphy, Jill Powell, John Rayner, Joan Rayner, Suzanne Robinson, Kathleen Byrne, Anne Parfrement, Mary Moore, Liz Davidson, Glyn Hughes..
Minutes of the AGM held on 26th February 2013 

The previously circulated minutes were confirmed and signed. 

Proposed by Malen Johnson, Seconded by Alice Merrill.

Matters Arising

There were no matters arising..
Chairman’s Report

The report had been circulated previously and was accepted.  

Proposed by Malen Johnson, Seconded by Alice Merrill.

Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer presented the accounts for 2013.
Barrie Shepherd questioned whether Gift Aid was being recovered for all Choir members.  Heather stated that all members should have been asked to sign and return a gift aid form. The Chairman asked for a show of hands as to those who believed that they had not completed a Gift Aid form – three members so indicated and were handed forms to complete.

Dave Penny raised a couple of points –

· £756.00 had been spent on Carol Books yet only £575.00 had been received back into the accounts – why?  Heather replied that 60 books had been ordered, but it turned out that some members already had their own copy and so not all the books were needed. The surplus stock had gone into the music library, to be sold to any new members as and when needed.

· £322.00 had been spent on Men’s uniforms yet the income arising was only £100.00 Heather replied that this related to the purchase of the new ties. Some 5 or 6 men had yet to pay for their ties whilst approximately 9 were left in stock.  Malen Johnson added that with Men’s shirts and ties, Women’s T-shirts (long and short sleeves) there was quite a lot of money tied up in stock.  The Chairman pointed out that stock was needed to sell to new members when they join the Choir 
David Sandbach asked the Treasurer to summarise the surpluses in the General and Social Funds.  Heather stated that the General Fund held £3521.25 whilst the Social Fund has £6,130.18 as at 31st December 2013. She stated that £1720.25 was due out of the General Fund monies, being £1,250.00 donation to Tarporley War Memorial Hospital and £470.25 for hall hire, both of these being shown as liabilities on the last page of the accounts. This leaves an actual balance of £1,801.00 in the General Fund going into 2014.

A question was asked as to where in the accounts were the monies arising from singing at weddings was – Heather replied that it was within the £300.00 item - Donations
The accounts were accepted - proposed by Jenny Moult, seconded by Dug Harris.

The Treasurer thanked Margaret Ellis, Assistant Treasurer, for her help through the year.

Chairman thanked the Treasurer for her work.
Subscriptions 
Heather Oulton raised the matter of Choir subscriptions.  At present the 65 Choir members each pay £75.00 each per annum.  At the last meeting of the Executive it had been suggested that this could be raised by £2.50 pa to £77.50 pa, although this needed  to be agreed by the AGM.

Some discussion took place on this matter, with little apparent support for the suggestion.

The subject of the tea fund came up and it was noted that an additional ~ £200.00 could be raised if the cost of tea/coffee/biscuits were raised to 30 pence.  

The meeting agreed that subscriptions would not be raised but that the price of Tea and Coffee would rise by 10p, to 30p.  On a show of hands the motion was carried.
Election of Officers for 2014
The Vice-chairman, Alan Burgess, took the chair for the election of Chairman
Chairman stated that both Irene and Alan Wilkinson had decided to take a step backwards from their prominent roles in the Choir at around the end of 2014.  Consequently Irene was looking for someone to shadow her role over the coming months with a view to taking over as Social Secretary.  No volunteers came forward at the meeting.  Christine Tickell was asked if she would take on the role; would not agree there and then, but might consider it later. 
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Items for consideration by the Committee.
The majority of the discussion which took place under this agenda item centred around tickets, concerts, and venues.
Chairman opened the discussion by pointing out that ticket sales have fallen very much.  If we are to present a successful concert then we need to sell tickets. Members pointed out at Christmas, it’s a busy time of year and more senior Choir members are not comfortable about coming out late at night.  Anne Shepherd wasn’t aware that there were tickets unsold at the Christmas concert – it seems that there were returned tickets which were passed to the girls’ choir for sale to Parents/Grandparents.

For 2014 it was agreed that All Saints Church in Hoole should be approached to host the Christmas concert.

The meeting discussed dates for the second presentation of the Easter Work at St Helen’s Church in Tarporley.  It was stated that there are two possible dates – Tuesday 14th in the evening or Good Friday afternoon.  Seven choir members indicated that they couldn’t be available on Good Friday afternoon.
Chairman informed the meeting that the Children’s Society had approached the Choir offering to take a fund raising concert.

Malen Johnson asked why we can’t go to Eaton Hall at Christmas?  Irene Wilkinson answered by saying that the Duchess of Westminster has total discretion over concerts during the Christmas period, and doesn’t make a decision until about September which makes it very difficult.

Two other options to be considered ate The Weslyean Church on St John’s street and St Mary’s Centre.

Sylvia Rigby raised the matter of professionalism.  Her view was that Choir members aren’t practising at home or using the resources of the web-site enough.  Dave Penny supported the view and said that he had received support to improve the Choir stage-craft, to enable them to better present themselves.
On a final point it was noted that attendance was poor at this AGM.  It had been held tonight in-order to avoid the dancing class during half-term but the down-side is that members who look after young family members during half term, will miss out.

Meeting closed 8.15pm.

